
Federal Equal Employee Opportunity Plan (EEOP)-Reporting Tool Pause 
Announcement 

 
  
The Department of Law & Public Safety is aware of the current temporary pause 
in the collection of required EEOP information (per 28 C.F.R. Part 42, Subpart E,) 
via the Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs, EEOP website’s Notice 
dated March 11, 2025.  In lieu of this temporary pause, the Department is still 
processing award documents that are subject to the EEOP reporting 
requirements by having recipients sign a certification indicating they are aware 
of the requirement and will comply if, and when, DOJ makes the Reporting Tool 
available for use again.  
 
 


